
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church family, 

 
 

It is that wonderful season again to give thanks and praises to our loving God for all His 

marvelous works this 2023. Great is His faithfulness upon us all! 

We had our 9th Prayer Conference at Grace Baptist Church, Pathumthani last October.  It was a 

blessing to have Pastor Glenn Rogers as our speaker, and 

Temple Baptist Church of Green, Ohio for their partnership 

in this year’s conference. We had a total of 164 delegates 

coming from different regions in Southeast Asia. After 3 

years, we praise the Lord that we were able to hold the 

conference again.   

It was great to fellowship with other preachers, 

missionaries and their wives, 

church workers, and members 

this year. Following the 

conference, we celebrated 

Grace Baptist Church's 20th 

anniversary with an 

attendance of 124. One young 

lady and a male lawyer, whom 

we had been inviting to church 

came and they both got saved. This month, 

there were 3 who obeyed the Lord in water 

Baptism.  Praise the Lord for these precious 

souls! 
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The rainy season has finally ended, and we will start the construction of our church building at 

Lopburi early next year. Please continue to pray that all will go well with the construction and that God 

will provide wisdom as the work begins in this place.   

As the year 2023 is about to end, our hearts are filled with thanksgiving to the Lord for all His 

blessings and faithfulness in the ministry and to my family.   His strength has always been perfect and 

it has brought us through all the challenges we have faced this year.  Thank you for your unwavering 

support and prayers. We are truly blessed with your partnership!   

We are also excited to see the many opportunities that will be opened in 2024.  It is our prayer 

that more Thai people will be saved, will grow in faith, and will keep on serving our God as we wait for 

Christ’s return. We believe that by His loving grace, God will continue to do greater things in Thailand.   

As we welcome the new year, we pray that God blesses you all this new year. 

 

 

In His service, 

 
 

 

Ronaldo Gutlay 
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